
To:  Trustees of the Abbott Memorial Library, Librarian’s Report [June 29, 2015] 
 
 
1. Circulation Statistics in May:  173 (last year:  227; in 2013:  240).  
   
2.  Patron Tally in May:  165 (last year:  180; in 2013:  161). 
# new patrons in May:  2. 
Computer use in May:  10 users/ 9 hours (last year:  8 users/ 8.5 hours). 
WiFi use recorded in May:  none recorded. 
Volunteer hours for May:  24 hours (desk coverage, library tasks, sidewalk). 
 
3.  Programs in May/June:  
There were no programs, but The Pomfret Trust met at the library on May 7, and 20 people 
gathered for Jenny Satterfield’s party on May 13.  Thanks to all who helped with set up and 
refreshments. 
 
Flyers for the summer reading program were handed out to all students of the Pomfret School 
and Bridgewater Village School. 
 
4.  Upcoming Programs: 
Summer Reading Program:   
Reading logs 
Book to Film, Tuesday June 30, 4 – 6:30 pm, Hoot by Carl Hiaasen 
  Tuesday July 21, 4 – 6:30 pm, Howl’s Moving Castle, by Diana Wynne Jones 
“Every Hero has a Story” Craft Day, Tuesday July 14, 2 – 4 pm. 
Passport to Vermont Libraries 
 
Also the library offers a free day pass to Vermont State Parks and Historic Sites and Billings 
Farm and Museum.   
 
5.  Grounds update:  Charlie Bollinger is ready to set up dates to do the work for his eagle scout 
project.  Betsy R. and I should meet.  Mark from Artistree and I walked the borders and talked 
about their plans to set up an overflow parking lot and do some landscaping.  Chippers suggested 
to Artistree that the box elder trees along the north border should be taken down.  We are unsure 
who owns the trees.   
 
 
 
Cory 


